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In general, the report was well written and informative. However, the Tables section could be expanded with more information on contaminant levels. The inclusion of minimum/maximum values for important parameters such as TCE and PCE by well would allow for easier reference of important data. Currently, readers must pour through the text to find information specific to each location. The insertion of such tables would be an easy way to more effectively present the data.

Some of the report’s findings are troubling and have serious implications for the remediation of the former Fort Ord. The fact that both the OU 2 and OU Carbon Tetrachloride groundwater plumes have expanded is cause for great concern. Current remedies for these problems do not seem to be able to contain the plumes, and action must be taken before further expansion beyond the boundaries of Fort Ord takes place.

It is therefore recommended that extensive efforts be made to identify possible sources of contamination. The groundwater remedies currently in place should also be reevaluated to determine if new steps should be taken to prevent further contamination of the groundwater supplies in and around the former Fort Ord.
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